
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARKS COMMISSION OF THE 
VILLAGE OF MONTEBELLO 
WAS HELD ON THURSDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2018 
AT VILLAGE HALL,​ ​1 MONTEBELLO ROAD, MONTEBELLO, NEW YORK​.  
 
THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:42 P.M. 
FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 
 
 Present: Amy Rapoport Chairperson 

Tony Piazza Member 
Maureen Danzig Member  

 Bob Congionti Member
Howard Hochberg Member 
Warren Berbit Village Attorney 
 

Absent: Josh Goldstein Member 
Bob Congionti Member 
Robert Israel Member 

 
Recording Secretary: Maureen Danzig Member 

 
The minutes of the August 2, 2018  meeting 
Motion to accept - Tony Piazza 
Seconded - Amy Rapoport 
approved unanimously 
 
Discussions were held on the following: 
 
Village Board Meeting -  
 
Amy attended the meeting and shared that the barrier around the playground is going to be 
fixed and then mulch will be put down.  She made the suggestion to the board that the grounds 
need to be maintained.  
 
Ponds Park -  
 
Amy mentioned that surveillance signs and cameras were supposed to be up - Bob volunteered 
to go to the park to check on the status.  
 
After a request to the Town of Ramapo, they have provided information about the pesticides 
and fertilizers being used at Spook Rock Golf Course, Amy to review.  The runoff from the 
course, can directly impact the surrounding properties and the park.  

https://maps.google.com/?q=1+MONTEBELLO+ROAD,+MONTEBELLO,+NEW+YORK&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1+MONTEBELLO+ROAD,+MONTEBELLO,+NEW+YORK&entry=gmail&source=g


 
The ponds look good, but the village needs to reinforce the schedule with the contractor.  
 
A hornets nest was spotted in the park, it was decided to let it be as it should be vacant by the 
1st frost.   Pictures were sent to the village. 
 
Eagle Scout Project.  Thomas will be attending the next meeting.  Amy has been in contact with 
him and the progress of the project.  
 
Combining of the HPC and MPC - 
 
Amy discussed the possibility 
 
Maureen to reach out to the Reach Foundation to find out information on their fundraiser.  
 
Upcoming possible events -  
 
There will be no Montebello Day this year.  
Possible event on May 5, 2019 - in celebration of the 33rd anniversary of montebello, ideas 
included: 

Car show 
5K run / walk - Maureen to find out information 
Farmers Market 
Community Garage Sale 
 
Other suggestions for the day: 
Having a band - Bob to find out information 
Having the historian available to give a talk 
Will need a stage - Amy to find out information 
Amy to discuss the date with the Village board 

 
Next Meeting scheduled for Thursday, November 1, 2018 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Maureen Danzig 


